
 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

ROAD CLOSURES – TRACTOR PARADE 

 

 
 
WHAT: The annual Tractor Parade, a festive holiday tradition, will once again light up 

the streets of Niagara-on-the-Lake on December 12, 2024. The parade will begin and 

end at the Meridian Credit Union and Centennial Arena parking lot (1565 Four Mile 

Creek Road, Virgil). 

To ensure the safety of all participants and spectators, road closures will be in effect 

starting at 5:00 p.m. on December 12. Roads will reopen as soon as the parade ends.  

Full Road Closures (Emergency Access Only) 
The area within the following roads will be closed to general traffic during the parade. 
These roads themselves will remain open and serve as detour routes: 

• Concession 2 Road: From East and West Line to Line 3 Road 

• East and West Line: From Concession 6 Road to Concession 2 Road 

• Concession 6 Road: From East and West Line to Line 3 Road 

• Line 3 Road: From Concession 6 Road to Concession 2 Road 

Please use these roads to navigate around the closure area and plan your travel 
accordingly. 

Soft Road Closures (Emergency and Local Traffic Access Only)   

• Intersection of East and West Line and Four Mile Creek Road  



 
 
 

• Intersection of Line 1 Road and Concession 6 Road  

• Intersection of Niagara Stone Road and Walker Road  

• Intersection of Niagara Stone Road and Concession 4 Road 

Detour routes will be posted.  

Parking 

Parking will be restricted along Pleasant Lane on both sides. All other on-street parking 

regulations will apply.  

WHEN: The Tractor Parade is on Thursday, December 12, 2024, starting at 6:00 p.m.  

CONTACT: Information about road closures can be directed to the Town at 
info@notl.com or 905-468-3266.  
 
COMMUNICATION: Local businesses in road closure areas will receive advance notice 
about the event. Niagara Region Staff will be placing two digital signs in the sounding 
areas to provide advance notice about the road closures, and the Town will promote the 
event and provide road closure updates on its website and social media platforms. 
 
The Town is working closely with Regional Staff to ensure a smooth and successful 

parade, including well-coordinated road closures. 

Emergency Services have been informed of these closures and have developed a plan 

to ensure emergency service to the properties in the closure area remains unaffected. 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation. We look forward to seeing you at the 
Tractor Parade! 
 
Follow the Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake on Facebook, X, and Instagram for immediate 
alerts.  
 
Contact the Town:  
1593 Four Mile Creek Road, Virgil | 905-468-3266 | info@notl.com | www.notl.com  
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